
EAA CHAPTER 289 

Member Meeting  

June 18, 2022 

The meeting was called to order at 08:00. 

The minutes from the May meeting were read and approved with corrections 

regarding Young Eagles events being canceled until this fall due to a pilot 

shortage.  

The finance report was read and approved. 

Old Business: Bruce Beecroft asked Dale Knuth to explore getting support to 

honor Nellie Wilhite, and her many contributions to our community; she was born 

in 1892 and was the first female pilot from Sioux Falls.  

New Business: It was brought up that members who were not on the board didn’t 

come to the meeting because they thought it was strictly for board members and 

those who had business before the board. That isn’t true.  All members are 

welcome to attend the business meeting and voice input if they so desire. To 

that end we have decided to call it the “Member’s Meeting” again and hold the 

meetings in the breakfast area starting at 0:800 on the third Saturday of each 

month. All members are welcome.  Young Eagles forms have changed and Steve is 

waiting to get the new forms, the old forms will be destroyed.  There was 

discussion regarding terrorist insurance offered by our insurer. Alan Amdahl made 

a motion to reject the terrorist insurance as offered; Ed Parkhurst seconded the 

motion, the motion passed. There will be a “Wings & Wheels” event at the 

airport. There was some discussion regarding parking but no decisions or motions 

were made.  There being no further business Alan Amdahl made a motion to 

adjourn Steve Christensen seconded the motion. the meeting adjourned at 0:835. 

Mike Emerson  

Secretary  
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